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Subject: Clinical treatment / diagnosis
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Summary
C attended hospital for gastroenterology procedures (medicine of the digestive system and its disorders). Upon

waking from the procedures, C reported experiencing a painful tingling sensation in their mouth, left hand and

foot. C informed the nurses of their symptoms and a consultant carried out an assessment. Following the

assessment, C was deemed fit for discharge as no clinical concerns were identified. However, C's symptoms

persisted upon returning home. They attended an emergency GP appointment the following morning and the GP

concluded that C had had a stroke. C was readmitted to hospital for further investigations. A CT scan confirmed

that C had suffered a stroke.

C complained that the board's staff unreasonably failed to identify that they had had a stroke following their

procedure. We found that, whilst staff identified that C's symptoms indicated they may have had a stroke and an

assessment was carried out with this in mind, the assessment was insufficiently detailed and, in light of C's

presenting symptoms, further investigation by a neurologist (specialist of the nerves and the nervous system,

especially of the diseases affecting them) should have been arranged. Therefore, we upheld the complaint.

Recommendations
What we asked the organisation to do in this case:

Apologise to C for failing to fully consider the possibility of a stroke prior to discharging them and for failing

to seek input from the specialist stroke team. The apology should meet the standards set out in the SPSO

guidelines on apology available at www.spso.org.uk/information-leaflets.

What we said should change to put things right in future:

Clinical staff involved should reflect on C's case and give consideration as to where improvements could

be made in their practice to ensure that symptoms of stroke are adequately investigated as soon as

possible and input from stroke specialists is obtained in clinically appropriate cases.

The board said that they would be running education sessions for all staff to raise awareness regarding

early signs and symptoms for stroke and the appropriate action to take.

We have asked the organisation to provide us with evidence that they have implemented the recommendations

we have made on this case by the deadline we set.
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